
 SAINT PIUS V Cannon Falls 

 SAINT JOSEPH Miesville 

 SAINT MARY New Trier 

 SAINT MATHIAS Hampton 

 SAINT JOHN       BAPTIST Vermillion 

THE MOST HOLY BODY & BLOOD OF CHRIST          MAY 29, 2016 

the 

Parallel  
Last year, my tenth anniversary of 
being a priest was observed.  I was told 
it was a jubilee year for me, but the only 
thing special that was done breakfast 
after the 8:30 Mass at Saint Pius, in 

conjunction with the blessing of the shrine by Bishop 
Cozzens.  I did not want that day to be solely about me.  I 
do not care for òMe-Fest.ó  That is one reason I do not care 
to reveal when my birthday is.  I had enough of òMe-Festó 
when I was first ordained.  The anniversary of my 
ordination is easy to extrapolate since the Archdiocese 
always ordains men on the last Saturday of May. 
 

Unlike my jubilee, this year is more in parallel with my 
original ordination.  My anniversary is May 28.  This 
yearõs ordination is May 28.  Eleven years ago, the day 
after my ordination, I presided at my first Mass, what 
is known as a Mass of Thanksgiving.  It was the Feast 
of Corpus Christe.  This weekend is the Feast of Corpus 
Christe.  With the variable times Easter and the 
ensuing Feast days is celebrated, I find this to be a 
pleasant coincidence triggering some fond memories.ñTB 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

I Am Not Responsible 
I must say that the All Saints Music Festival was a 
rousing success.  Thank you to all who participated 
and worked hard in volunteering their time and energy 
in making it successful. In one of the first planning 
meetings, Father Cole and I were told that the only 
duty we were in charge of was to make sure the 
weather was nice.  Weather-wise, it was a nice, but I 
cannot claim any responsibility for it.  I remember 
talking to Channel Five weatherman Dave Dahl at a 
Walk For Life event.  We both agreed that both 
weather persons and priests get too much of the credit 
or blame how the weather is.  Dahl is just the 
messenger.  Priests give way to the will of God.  So, to 
say I did my job since the weather cooperated is a 
canard.  It was the will of God.ñTB 

Fr. Terryõs Weekly Appointments: 
Monday: Day Off  
Tuesday: 8:00 AM Mass (St. Pius) 
             12:00 Noon Deanery Meeting (St Joes) 
 7:00 PM ASMF Followup (St John) 
Wednesday: 5:00 PM Mass (St Joes) 
Thursday:10:30 PM Funeral (St Pius) 
Friday:  8:00 AM Mass (St Pius) 
 11:00 AM Mass (Twin Rivers) 
Saturday:  5:30 PM Confessions (St. Joes) 
 6:00 PM Mass (St. Joes) 
Sunday: 8:30 AM  Mass  (St. Pius) 
 10:30 AM Mass (St. Joes)  
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CHURCH OF ST. PIUS V 
410 Colvill St. W. 

Cannon Falls, MN 55009 
507-263-2578 

Emergency # 651-229-5189 

Parish Office 
Hours:   Monday-Friday 
                9:00 am-2:00 pm 

 

Fax:  507-263-8005 
E-mail:  spvparish@gmail.com 
Website:  www.stpiusvcf.org 
Pastor:  Father Terry Beeson 
Retired: Fr. Leonard Siebenaler 
Deacon:  Kevin Downie 

 
Masses 

Saturday  4:00 pm 
Sunday  8:30 am 
 

Weekdays Tuesday & Friday  8 am 
 

Confessions  Saturday 3:00-3:30 pm 
Adoration:  Friday ~ 8:30 am - 7 pm 
 

 

CHURCH OF 
SAINT  JOSEPH 

23955 Nicolai Ave. E. 
Hastings, MN 55033 

651-437-3526 
Emergency # 
651-229-5189 

Parish Office 
Hours:    Monday-Friday 
                  9:00 am-12:30 pm 
Fax:  651-437-3506 
E-mail: stjosephm@embarqmail.com 
Website: www.stjosephmiesville.com 
Pastor  Father Terry Beeson 
Retired: Fr. Leonard Siebenaler 

Masses 
Saturday   6:00 pm 
Sunday     10:30 am 
                    12:30 pm (Latin) 
 

Weekdays  Wednesday  5:00 pm 
                        Thursday  8:30 am 
 

Confessions  Saturday 5:30-5:45 pm 
Adoration:  Thursday ~ 9 am-5 pm 

CHURCH OF 
SAINT  MARY 
8433 239th St. E. 

Hampton, MN 55031 
651-437-5546 
Emergency # 
612-405-6955 

 
 

Parish Office 
Hours:  Mon-Fri     7:45-8:45 am 
Fax:  651-437-3506 
E-mail: info@stmarysnewtrier.com 
Website:  www.stmarysnewtrier.com 
Pastor  Fr. Cole Kracke 
   fr.cole@kracke.us 
Rectory Phone:  651-318-1005 

CHURCH OF 
SAINT  

MATHIAS  
23315 Northfield Blvd. 
Hampton, MN 55031 

651-437-9030 
Emergency # 
612-405-6955 

Parish Office 
Hours:  Mon-Fri    8:00ñ4:00 pm 
         (Vermillion or Hampton) 
Fax:  651-437-3427 
E-mail: parishoffice@stmathias.com 
Website:  www.stmathias.com 
Pastor  Fr. Cole Kracke 
                fr.cole@kracke.us 
Rectory Phone:  651-318-1005 

CHURCH OF 
SAINT JOHN  
THE BAPTIST 
106 W. Main St.  

Vermillion, MN 55085 
651-437-9030 
Emergency # 
612-405-6955 

 

Parish Office 
Hours:  Mon-Fri     8:00-4:00 pm 
         (Vermillion or Hampton) 
Fax:  651-437-3427 
E-mail: parishoffice@stmathias.com 
Website: stjohns-vermillion.com 
Pastor  Fr. Cole Kracke 
               fr.cole@kracke.us 
Rectory Phone:  651-318-1005 
Convent Phone: 651-438-8680 

Miesville 

New Trier  

Hampton 

Vermillion  

 

Tri -Parish Schedule 
 

Saturday 
  4:15 pm  Confessions                St. Mathias 
  5:00 pm  Mass                          St. Mathias 
 

Sunday 
  8:00 am  Mass             St. Maryõs 
10:00 am  Mass           St. John the Baptist 
 

Monday 
 

Tuesday 
 6:00 pm  Confessions St. John the Baptist 
 6:30 pm  Mass           St. John the Baptist 
 

Wednesday 
  9:00 am  Mass           St. John the Baptist 
           (8:00 am during the summer) 
 

Thursday 
  8:30 am  Mass          St. Mathias 
  9:00 am  Confessions         St. Mathias 
  9:00 am-5:00 pm  Adoration     St. Mathias 
 

Friday 
  7:30 am  Mass             St. Maryõs 
  8:00 am-3:00 pm  Adoration    St. Maryõs 
 

First Saturday 
8:30 am  Mass             St. Maryõs 
9:00 am  Confessions            St. Maryõs 
                  Devotions            St. Maryõs 
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Last Friday was our Second Annual All 
Saints Music Festival at Little Log 
House.  I have to be honest that when I 
took over as Pastor I was skeptical and 
questioned the nature of the event. 
Shortly after I arrived I had to make a 
quick decision to support it as the date 
had already been set and we needed to secure bands 
and sign initial contracts.  There is a lot of work that 
goes into planning an event that is attended by 
thousands of people from all around the metro area and 
I was assured that our teams would be ready.  I arrived 
at the venue around 5pm and could not believe the 
amount of work that had already been done in 
preparation.  The staging and electrical work, the 
parking lots, the volunteer coordinating, food and 
beverage sales, as well as security and safety was all in 
place.  I could not be more proud of the way that our 
communities came together to pull off an event that by 
all measures was far more successful than our first 
years event.  This success comes from more experience 
and lessons learned the first go round, but also the 
weather was near perfect compared to two years ago 
when some wore winter coats.  The final numbers are 
not in yet, but should be within the next couple of 
weeks.  Two years ago each parish received $8500 and I 
have been asked what these funds are ear marked for.  
The proceeds from St. Johnõs will go to the direct 
benefit of our parish school whereas St. Mathias and 
Mary will go to the parish general fund which will help 
meet budgetary needs. 
 
Archdiocesan Chapter 11 Development.  Some of you 
may have seen on the news or read in the paper 
allegations made by Attorney Jeff Anderson that the 
Archdiocese is shielding $1.7 billion in assets to avoid 
making these available for settlements.  I wish the 
media did a better job of vetting this amount as it sure 
makes for a salacious headline, but tangible property 
from all parishes as well as parish investments and 
savings are also included in this number, which I have 
not doubt is vastly inflated.  For example the school 
building in New Trier is on the books as being òworth" 
$1.1 million, the school in Vermillion at $2.7 million and 
in Hampton it is $1.9 million. Anyone want to make an 
offer?  No doubt the land that the Cathedral of St. Paul 
is sitting on or the campus of St. Thomas Academy is 
worth millions as well as the several Catholic 
cemeteries and hundreds of parish churches.  Each of 
our parishes also has money invested in the Catholic 

Community Foundation, not for the benefit of the 
Archbishop, but for the benefit and financial security of 
our parishes.  By Minnesota Law and Archdiocesan 
policy, we have to set aside a certain portion of each 
grave sale to ensure that in the event the cemetery is 
closed or reaches capacity, there will be funds to 
maintain and repair these cemeteries for ever.  Our 
school also has a small endowment and some of the 
parishes have capital maintenance funds invested in 
these agency funds, which are property of the local 
parish for the long term because as you all know, 
maintaining buildings that are over 100 years old is not 
cheap and urgent repairs can be needed at any time. 
 
This week we celebrate Corpus Christi. The 
Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ is 
also known as the Solemnity of Corpus Christi, which 
translates from Latin to "Body of Christ." This feast 
originated in France in the mid-thirteenth century and 
was extended to the whole Church by Pope Urban IV 
in 1264. This feast is celebrated on the Thursday 
following the Trinity Sunday or, as in the USA, on the 
Sunday following that feast.  This feast calls us to focus 
on two manifestations of the Body of Christ, the Holy 
Eucharist and the Church. The primary purpose of this 
feast is to focus our attention on the Eucharist. Our 
worship of Jesus in His Body and Blood calls us to offer 
to God our Father a pledge of undivided love and an 
offering of ourselves to the service of others.  -Catholic 
News Agency. 
 
Peace, 
Fr. Cole 



 

Welcome to our newly installed 
Youth Leadership Team members 
Dylan Rohr and Anna Schroeder. 
Dylan and Anna join Maggie 
Sucher for our 2016/2017 Team.  

Thank you to our Graduating 
senior YLT members for all of 
your dedicated service: Gabi Falk, 
Katherine Hoffman, Zach 
Siebenaler, Gregory Wojahn and 
previous member, Erica Meyers.  
The YLT PULSE would like to 
thank everyone that watched the 
yearly Pastoral Project presentation 
last Sunday and to the people that 
served refreshments after.  
 
 

Youth entering grades 6-12 in the 
fall are welcome to come to the 
LOCK IN at St. Pius Friday, June 24. 
Registration forms and 
information can be found at both 
entrances and online under the YM 
tab. Friends are welcome, we just 
need the forms for them too!  

St Pius V is blessed with many 
volunteers. We would like to 
recognize you for your contributions 
to the church. Please mark your 
calendars for Wednesday June 22 
at 5:30 pm for our Volunteer 
Recognition BBQ. If you are a 
volunteer & would like to attend, 
there is a sign-up sheet in the 
parish office.  We will also be 
recognizing Debbie Bauer for her 
many years of service (31 years)  at 
this dinner. Hope to see you there! 
 

VBS will be at St. Pius  Monday, 
June 13 to Thursday, June 16. Please 
get VBS Registration forms in soon. 
More information and forms can be 
found on our website under  
the FF tab. 
 

We are in need of prizes for the 
LOCK IN. Anything you may have 
that you can donate would be 
appreciated. Gift cards are a big 
hit! Food, itunes, or Store cards. 
Thank you in advance! 
 

Bloodmobile will be here Tuesday 
June 7 - 1:00ñ7:00 pm. 
 

There is a VIRTUS Training session 
scheduled for Thursday June 9th, 
6:30 pm at St Josephõs Church.  
You can register on-line virtus.org. 
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PARISH STAFF 
Parish Office at 507-263-2578  

Pastor:         Fr. Terry Beeson   
              stogie928@hotmail.com 

Deacon:              Kevin Downie 
  507-202-5304 deacon.kmd@gmail.com 

Business Administrator:      BJ Peters 
                   spvparish@gmail.com 

Administrative Assistant:                    Mary Jansa  
       spvparishoffice@gmail.com 
Pre-Grade 10 Faith Formation Coordinator:       

Debbie Bauer  spvffc@gmail.com 
Director of Religious Ed/Youth Minister: 
      Cindy Meyers             spvcfyouth@gmail.com 
Music Director:       Sue Franke-Clark 
Building & Maintenance:     Shawn Carpenter 
                     spvmaint@gmail.com 
Prayer Network:                 Call the parish office 

ST PIUS V PARISH CALENDAR 
Monday, May 30  Memorial Day 
Tuesday, May 31 
 7:15 am  Liturgy of the Hours 
 8:00 am Mass for À David Reger 
 6:30 pm Intercessory Prayer Group 
Wednesday, June 1 
Thursday, June 2 
 10:30 Marcia Morgan Funeral Mass 
Friday, June 3 
 8:00 am Mass for À Vicki Fechner  
 8:30 amñ7:00 pm Eucharistic Adoration 
 9:00 am Homebound Communion 
 11:00 am  Mass at Twin Rivers  
Saturday, June 4 
 3:00 pm Confession 
 4:00 pm  Mass for St. Pius V Families  
Sunday, June 5 
 8:30 am Mass for À Andrew  
  & Florine Wellman 

SUNDAY COLLECTION 
 

May 21/22, 2016 
Envelopes &  Plate ......................... .$3,511.00 
 

Weekly Projection ......................... $6,217.00 
This weekõs difference..................... -$156.00 
Projected year to date............... $285,982.00 
Collected year to date .............. $292,429.80 
Over year to date ........................... $6,447.80 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
Friday, June 3 
Homebound Ministers Judy Peine,  
 Rosemary Pirrung, Mary Harkins-Venn 
 

Saturday, June 4 4:00 pm 
Lector  Margaret Krause 
Servers   Isaac, Luke & Paul Wright 
Eucharistic Ministers Robert & Deb Rahman 
Kathleen Mason, Sheryl Bauer, Deacon, OPEN 
Ushers   Gery Peine, Mary Beyer, OPEN  
Greeters Donna Johnston, Mary Irrthum 
 

Sunday, June 5 8:30 am 
Lector  Geri Hoffman 
Servers  Abigail Breuer, 
 Kendrick & Carter Otto 
Eucharistic Ministers   Jen Hensley,  
 Paulette Conway, Greg Magnuson, John 
 Wegmann, Matthew Breuer, Earl Stodden 
Ushers   Larry Hoffman, Dustin Hensley  
Greeters  Dan & Danelle Breuer Family 

If you have ideas for the  
Fall Festival or wish to volunteer, 
our festival chairs are:   
Paulette Conway  507-581-0140 
& Audrey Mattson  651-428-4028 



A Huge Thank You to 
Sylvia Bauer for sharing 
your gifts of creativity, 
time and dedication to  
St. Josephõs Parish.  Sylvia 

has beautified our church inside 
and out for the past 24 years and is 
retiring June 1st. She has graciously 
agreed to help with a newly formed 
decorating crew that will be 
meeting soon! 
 

Interested in being a part of the 
decorating crew?  We have some 
people on board already, but will 
need a few more.  The more people 
we have the better.  Want to know 
more of what it may entail, call the 
office or watch for the first meeting 
some time this month. 
 

We welcome Claire Kranz, our 
new youth minister.  We 
interviewed some great applicants 
and thank them for applying.  
Claire will begin June 6.  Norma 
will still be here to help Claire 
become familiar with the job. 
 
 
 
 
 
Fr. Altier has been assigned to 
another parish, so will not be 
available to celebrate the 
Extraordinary Form of the Mass 
here at St. Josephõs.  We will be 
having a Going-Away luncheon 
Saturday, June 11th at Noon here in 
the Parish Hall.  All are welcome to 
come and show him our 
appreciation for his dedication to 
St. Josephõs Parishioners. 
 

Prayer Cards for the installation 
of Archbishop Bernard Hebda are 
set out near the bulletins.  Please 
take one. 
 

We received our final 2015 
Catholic Services Appeal rebate 
checkñ$1238.30!  Thank You! 
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LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
Saturday, June 4 6:00 pm 
Lector Helen Streff 
Eucharistic Ministers  Linda Daley, 
 Sharon Illa & Patrick Mulrooney 
Ushers  Gene Stoffel Family 
Servers  Ella Thorkelson & Sarah Stoffel 
Rosary Leader Lois Bauer 
 

Sunday, June 5 10:30 am 
Lector  Graduate 
Eucharistic Ministers Judy Foley, 
 Mike Milliren & Kevin Weber 
Ushers  Graduates 
Servers  Tegan Johnson & Joey Roche 
Rosary Leader Sharon Illa 

ST. JOSEPH 
PARISH CALENDAR 

Monday, May 30 Memorial Day 
Tuesday, May 31 
Wednesday, June 1 
 5:00 pm Mass for Dale IllaÀ(A) 
Thursday, June 2 
 8:30 am Mass for Fr. Ambrose MahonÀ 
 9:00 amñ5:00 pm Eucharistic Adoration  
Friday, June 3 
 7:00 pmExtraordinary Form of the Mass 
Saturday, June 4 
 9:00 am Graduation Mass practice 
 5:30 ð5:45 pm Reconciliation 
 6:00 pm  Mass for Nick BauerÀ 
Sunday, June 5 
 10:30 am  Mass for Jerry JohnsonÀ 
  Graduation Mass & Brunch following 
 12:30 pm Extraordinary Form of the Mass 
  Mackedanz Family 

PARISH STAFF 
Pastor:                         Fr. Terry Beeson  ext. 11 
                                      stogie928@hotmail.com 
Deacon:                                        Kevin Downie 
  507-202-5304         deacon.kmd@gmail.com 
Business Administrator:            Patti Brown 
  437-3526, ext. 10      stjosephm@embarqmail.com 
Faith Formation Director:       Cathy Roche 
                    ext. 24  caroche@embarqmail.com 
Youth Minister:                           Norma Berens 
                                noberens@embarqmail.com 
Music Director:                            Heidi Mace 
                                  hemace@embarqmail.com 
Buildings Maintenance:                  Nick Ries 
Custodian:                                       Mike Otto 
Grounds Maintenance:              Steve Susag 
Cemeterian:                              Rebecca Susag 

COLLECTION 
May 22, 2016 

Envelopes & Plate ......................... $2,840.66 
 

Weekly Projection ........................ $4,385.00 
This weekõs difference................. -$1,544.34 
Projected year to date................ $201,710.00 
Collected year to date ................ $211,182.95 
Over year to date ............................ $9,472.95 
 

Thank you very much! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Vacation Bible School 
July 25-28 

9:00 am-Noon 
VBS: Participant and volunteer 
registration forms are available in 
the parish hall and on our parish 
website: stjosephmiesville.com  All 
forms are due by July 3rd. Contact 
Cathy Roche for further  
information at 651-437-3526 or  
caroche@embarqmail.com 
 

Graduation Mass/Brunch  
reminders: Saturday, June 4:  
                       Mass practice @ 9 am 
Sunday, June 5th: Mass @10:30 am 
followed by brunch. Grads should 
arrive by 10 am with cap and gown. 
If you have not turned in your baby 
and grad photo, please do so as 
soon as possible. Email photos to 
stjosephm@embarqmail.com 
 

The Virtus session scheduled for 
Wednesday, June 8th has been 
changed to Thursday, June 9 
beginning at 6:30 pm. It will be 
held at St. Joseph Church in the 
Parish Hall. 
 
 
 

June 18, 2016 
Tyler Patterson & Ruth Kranz 

http://stjosephmiesville.com
mailto:caroche@embarqmail.com
mailto:stjosephm@embarqmail.com


 First Saturday 
Devotion 

(1st Saturday of each 
month) 

Feast of the 
Immaculate 

Heart of Mary 
Saturday, June 4    Mass at 8:30 am 

Confessions at 9 am 
 

òMy Immaculate Heart will be 
your refuge and the way that will 
lead you to God.ó 
                         Our Lady of Fatima 
                                                 June 13, 1917 
 

All Saints Music Fest Meeting is  
Tuesday, May 31st at 7 pm in the 
church basement in Vermillion. 
 

Mass for the graduates will 
be held Sunday, June 5 at 
the 8:00 am Mass.  A light 

reception will follow.  
Everyone is invited! 

St. Maryõs graduates are:  Kaycie 
Beissel, Spencer Kopp, Michael 
Landsberger, Nick McGrath, Grace 
Reinardy and Levi Schaffer.  (This 
class was the last 5th grade 
graduating class at St. Maryõs School.) 

 

Looking for a good 
movie or a good 
read?  Check out the 
shelves in the church!  
Thereõs literature and 
movies for every age.  

With Summer break for the kids 
coming soon, itõs a great resource.  
Maybe you would like to share 
some of your books or movies that 
are family oriented, call the office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Evergreen Fundraiser:  We will 
need someone to coordinate the 
evergreen fundraiser for St. Maryõs.  
If interested, please call  
Kathy Granger. 
 

Maintenance Update 
The drain tile project is almost 
complete.  A few cosmetic details 
to do yet, such as cutting pipe 
down to ground level and grass 
seeding.  Lake Excavating & Stone 
completed the project last week.  
Eilen Trucking supplied the rock.  
The total cost for this project was 
approx $9,000.  Thanks to all that 
helped and donated materials to 
complete this! 
 

There is a VIRTUS Training session 
scheduled for Thursday June 9th, 
6:30 pm at St Josephõs Church.  
You can register on-line virtus.org.  
(Note change of day.) 
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ST. MARY 
PARISH CALENDAR 

Monday, May 30 Memorial Day 
Tuesday, May 31 
 6:00 pm Confessions (V) 
 6:30 pm Mass (V) 
 7:00 pm All Saints Music Fest Mtg (V) 
Wednesday, June 1 
 9:00 am Mass (V) 
Thursday, June 2 
 8:30 am Mass (H) 
Friday, June 3 
 7:30 am Mass for Francis SchafferÀ 
 8:00 am-3:00 pm  Eucharistic Adoration 
Saturday, June 4 
 8:30 am Mass for Millie Kimmes À 
 9:00 am Confessions 
 4:15 pm Confessions (H) 
 5:00 pm Mass (H) 
Sunday, June 5 
 8:00 am Mass for Sylvester & Betty GergenÀ 
  Graduation Mass & Reception 
 10:00 am Mass (V) 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
Sunday, May 29 8:00 am 
Lector Kathy Granger 
Eucharistic Ministers Larry Hofmeister, 
 Bob Angell & Lenore Peine 
Ushers Ray Schabert & Dave Stein 
Servers Stephen, Hope & Andrew Reinardy 
 

Sunday, June 5 8:00 am 
Lector Nick McGrath 
Eucharistic Ministers Karen Reinardy, 
 Gail Kimmes & John Carpenter 
Ushers George Weatherly & Jeff Angell 
Servers Faith Reinardy, Nathan DeWall 
 & Theresa Hofmeister 
Gift Bearers Barb Meyers 
Rosary Leader Bob & Karen Reinardy 

PARISH STAFF 
Parish Office:   651-437-5546 
Business Administrator:             Patti Brown 
                                info@stmarysnewtrier.com 
Faith Formation Director: Sr. Tresa Margret 
  651-437-9030   sjbffd@stjohns-vermillion.com 
Building Supervisor:                    Rob Enedy 
Music Director:                       Alan Reinardy 
Cemeterian:                        Michelle Kimmes 

COLLECTION 
May 22, 2016 

Budget Amount .............................. $2,410.00 
Collection ......................................... $1,272.00 
Holy Land Collection addõl ............. $100.00 
Improvement Fund ............................$160.00 
 

Budget Year to Date.................... $113,270.00 
Collected year to date ................. $99,674.61 
Deficit to date ................................ $13,595.39 

Thank you very much! 

St. Maryõs 
CCW Corner 

 

Look for announcements 
elsewhere in bulletin. 

 
 

Save the Date:  Annual church 
cleaning will be June 20, 21, and 22.  
Plan on attending one of these 
dates.  More details coming. 
 

CCW collects eye glasses all year 
long.  They are collected and  
donated to local Lion Clubs.  Place 
them in the marked drawer in the 
bookcase next to the elevator.  
Contact Laurie Otte if you have 
questions. 
 

Judy Kimmes is on Hospitality 
for CCW and she sends cards to 
parishioners when they are ill, have 
a new baby, lose a loved one etc, 
but she would appreciate it if you 
would call her if you know of  
anyone. Her number is 507-263-3378.  


